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Robert Jaquiss, Editor
From The Editor

     Happy New Year. I hope everyone had awonderful holiday season. Now it's time to get back to school or work.
     Monday January 4 is the 207th anniversary of the birth of Louis Braille. It is also the day on which the Unified English Braille (UEB) becomes the standard braille code in the United States. For more information see the site: http://www.brailleauthority.org/ueb.html. This site contains links to guides, resources and sample documents in brf and pdf formats. The example documents are toward the bottom of the page.
     Important: Please see the Tech Tips section about not upgrading the Talking LabQuest. 
     Students should be sure to check out the scholarship opportunities and other announcements listed below.
Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity. We will also repeat some announcements such as scholarships etc.
AFB AccessWorld

     A good newsletter to subscribe to is the American Foundation for the Blind's Access World. Access World is published monthly. Subscribers receive an email message with links to the various articles. For more information, see: http://www.afb.org/aw.  Subscribers also receive a reminder email later in the month. The December 2015 issue contains articles on Mac OSX, Windows 10, stocking stuffers etc.
NASA Internships

     NASA (National Aeronautics and Space Administration) has internships available for pre-college, college and graduate students. Those interested should inquire as soon as possible.

NASA Internships site:

http://intern.nasa.gov
American Council of the Blind Scholarships
     The American Council of the Blind (ACB) is accepting applications for merit-based academic scholarships for 2016. The deadline for applying is March 31, 2016. For more information, see  http://www.acb.org/scholarship. We suggest that those interested in applying get their applications submitted as soon as possible. 
National Federation of the Blind Scholarships

     The National Federation of the Blind (NFB) is accepting applications for merit-based academic scholarships for 2016. The deadline for applying is March 31, 2016. For more information, see https://nfb.org/scholarships. We suggest that those interested in applying get their applications submitted as soon as possible.

NFB EQ

     Are you a high school student interested in engineering. Check out the NFB EQ (National Federation of the Blind Engineering Quotient) program. For more information, see the link: http://www.blindscience.org/NFBEQ. The deadline for applications is April 25.
Your Tech Vision

     Your Tech Vision is a newsletter mainly for TVIs. It does have very useful information. The following link shows how to do some graphing in Excel https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EnpcK0fBxg0. If you keep watching the Youtube channel more videos will play. For more information see the link http://www.yourtechvision.com. 

Miscellaneous Articles
     I thought the following articles interesting.

International Travel

     The Institute on Blindness at Louisiana Tech has a blog containing a number of interesting articles. One in particular caught my attention. Ryan Strunk works for Target and as part of his work traveled to India. See the blog at: http://blog.pdrib.com/. Look for the phrase "International travel".
Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.
     Important: Users of the Talking LabQuest should not upgrade the firmware on their units. Doing so can cause the unit to no longer talk. Please contact Robert Jaquiss with questions.
     There is a variety of braille equipment available on Ebay. The site is: http://www.ebay.com. There are bargains to be found, but buyers should exercise caution when purchasing equipment on Ebay. 

     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.


